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Executive Summary 
Fayette County Public Schools Board Meeting 

Agenda Item 
 
MEETING: Regular DATE: July 25, 2016 
 
TOPIC:  Approval to Withdraw the BG-1 Project Application for Radon Remediation at Nine 

District Schools BG 16-189 
 
PREPARED BY: Myron Thompson, Senior Director, Operations & Support @ 381-4165 
 
Recommended Action on: 7/25/2016  
     Consent Item 
 
Superintendent Prior Approval: No  
 
Recommendation/Motion: Approve the withdrawal of the BG-1 Project Application for the radon 
remediation projects at Bryan Station High School, BTW-I (The Learning Center), Harrison Elementary, 
Leestown Middle School, LTMS, Mary Todd, Russell Cave, SCAPA and Sandersville in the amount of 
$571,846.50 (Five Hundred Seventy-one Thousand, Eight Hundred Forty-six Dollars and Fifty Cents). 
 
Background/Rationale: Based upon the unknown details of the project and the expectation that 
building modifications (requiring the involvement of an architect and engineer) would be necessary, a BG-
1 Project Application for the emergency radon remediation at nine FCPS schools was presented to and 
approved by the Board in March 2016 and then submitted to KDE. Once the project was underway it 
became clear that modifications would be minor or non-existent. All work will be planned, reviewed and 
supervised by the FCPS Safety Supervisor and the consulting industrial hygienist and performed by certified 
radon remediation contractors. After discussion with the facility officials at KDE it has been determined that 
this remediation work falls into the category of “repair” work. Combined with the fact that only general fund 
money is being used to pay for the repair/remediation work, KDE agrees that the BG-1 is not necessary. 
With the Board’s approval, we will request that the project application be withdrawn. The radon remediation 
will be conducted as scheduled with the work planned to be completed during the summer break. The 
previously submitted cost estimates and fund usage will remain the same. 
 
Policy:  702 KAR 4:160 
 
Fiscal Impact: None 
 
Attachment(s): None 
 
On motion by _______________________________, seconded by ______________________________, 
the Board approved the withdrawal of the BG-1 Project Application for the radon remediation projects at 
Bryan Station High School, BTW-I (The Learning Center), Harrison Elementary, Leestown Middle School, 
LTMS, Mary Todd, Russell Cave, SCAPA and Sandersville in the amount of $571,846.50 (Five Hundred 
Seventy-one Thousand, Eight Hundred Forty-six Dollars and Fifty Cents). 
 
______________________________________ _____________________________________ 
Melissa Bacon, Board Chair Emmanuel Caulk, Superintendent 

 


